
 

 

DECEMBER  MEETING WILL BE HELD AT THE VENUE IN TALLMADGE 
 

DECEMBER 2017 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
December 4 – TTCC Membership Meeting – 7:30 PM – The Venue 

December 16 – TTCC Christmas Party – see flyer 
January 27 – TTCC Banquet @ The Venue 

March 3 – EOR Banquet – see flyer 
      

 
www.facebook.com/tiretowncorvetteclub                www.tiretowncorvetteclub.com 

 
10x NATIONAL NCCC COMPETITION CHAMPIONS 

                                                           

 
Chevrolet trademark(s) used with the written permission of General Motors. 

 

TTCC 2017 Officers Phone Email 
President – Tom Geul 330-630-2708 tgeul@neo.rr.com 

Vice President – Chuck Heretta 330-498-0107 cheatn1@att.net 

Secretary – Bonnie Smith 330-825-7283 smith-frank@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer – John Taube 330-633-3841 j.taube@att.net 

Membership – Diana Bray 330-603-9346 Wbray1@neo.rr.com 

Governor – Peg Quine 330-630-9071 Wquine1@aol.com 

Social – TTCC Board   

Sunshine – Barb Ruman 330-688-1225  bjr4life@aol.com 

Fast Glass Editor  -  
              Elaine Heretta            
 

330-498-0107 chtnldy1@att.net 

  

 

 



 
MEETING LOCATION FOR NOVEMBER 6 

THE VENUE – TALLMADGE CIRCLE 
 Meal and socializing 6 PM – 7:25 PM 

We will be ordering from the Danny Boy’s menu 
 
 

 

From the President 
 

At the December 4th Membership Meeting we will be nominating and electing 2017 officers (All 
offices are open for nomination). 

For all you members who don’t attend our Sanctioned Events, you have a chance to 
participate by putting more Social events on our calendar as the Social Chairman. 
Dates to remember…...December 16 – Tiretown Christmas Party - Flyer in the Newsletter. 
January 27 – Tiretown Banquet at The Venue in Tallmadge 
Reservations are need for both events – please check the flyers for detailed information. 
 

Tom Geul 
 

 
A special THANK YOU to the members who donated pillows, pillow cases and bed throws to 

ACCESS.  The total count was 43 pillows!  It took 3 bins to get them out of my car.  Lynn Budnick 
was all smiles and so appreciative of the generosity shown by our club. Way To Go Tiretown! 
 

Jackie Houk 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



TIRETOWN CORVETTE CLUB BUSINESS MEETING 
November 6, 2017 

THE VENUE – TALLMADGE, OHIO 
 

The meeting was called to order, by President, Tom Geul, at 7:30 PM. A motion was made by Linda 
Schluneker and seconded by Peg Quine to approve the minutes from the October 2017 meeting as 
printed in the November 2017 issue of Fast Glass. 
Treasurer, John Taube, gave the treasury report.  
Membership, Diana Bray, stated that there are 26 members present this evening. There are no 
visitors this month. She has not received renewal dues from 31 people. 
Sunshine, Barb Ruman, was not present. Angie Quine’s grandparents have passed away – two days 
apart. 
Governor, Peg Quine, stated that the monthly President’s letter from Dave Heinemann, NCCC 
President, was very good. Peg has included highlights from both the National and Regional meetings 
in the newsletter. She asked if anyone was having problems printing their membership cards. The 
East Ohio Regional Banquet will be the weekend of March 2-4, 2018 at the Strongsville Holiday Inn. 
Peg asked if there are any grandchildren of new members that would like to be enrolled in FCOA.  
Vice President, Chuck Heretta, gave out Summit Racing gift cards to those members that were 
workers at our last low speed event. Tiretown has finished fifth in the 2017 EOR point standings. 
Elaine Heretta has finished 1st for the 12th time.  The Board has recommended that we have three 
“competition days” in 2018. We again plan to use Fun Center’s 10 events. 
President, Tom Geul, stated that the Christmas Party will be held on December 16th at the UAW 
Union Hall. Our Charity for the evening will be ACCESS. We were given a great presentation last 
month by the head of ACCESS. We may be using them as our Charity again in 2018. Tom asked that 
we all be sure to read Dave Heinemann’s latest message as it affects all clubs and how things are 
done. The annual Tiretown Banquet will be held at The Venue on Saturday, January 27, 2018.  
Nominations for Governor were reopened from October. Peg Quine was nominated in October – 
there were no other nominations. Nominations were closed. Peg Quine will be the Governor for 2018. 
Nominations were opened for all other offices. 
Secretary – Bonnie Smith by Peg Quine, seconded by Diana Bray 
Treasurer – John Taube by Peg Quine, seconded by Lori Weninger 
Membership – Jackie Houk by Diana Bray, seconded by Diane Geul 
Social – no nominations 
Vice President – Chuck Heretta by Diana Bray, seconded by Peg Quine – declined 
Newsletter – Elaine Heretta by Peg Quine, seconded by Tom Geul 
President – Chuck Heretta by John Taube – declined 
Nominations were closed until the December meeting. 
Elaine Heretta explained the NCCC Raffle to benefit St. Jude’s  and how the Early Bird tickets work. 
Tickets for the raffle are $50 each with the prize being a certificate toward a new Corvette for $56,500 
or a cash prize of $40,000. Early Bird tickets may be purchased for $10 each and will be drawn at the 
National Governors Meeting for a chance at $250. Elaine has signed out ten $50 tickets. The drawing 
will be held at the National Convention to be held in New Orleans in July 2018. 
Swap and Sell – Dave Weninger has a few items for sale one of which is a set of 2006 Z06 chrome 
wheels. 
Happy Birthday today to Bucky Stoltz! 
The 50/50 drawing was won by John Stubbs, who donated the $28 back to the charity. The club 
portion was $27. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM by Mark Stoltz, seconded by Gary Tubb. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Elaine Heretta, proxy Secretary 
 
 



 

Vice President          Chuck Heretta 
 

 For my 11th article in 2017, I would simply like to ask that you join us for the Christmas Party 
on December 16th. Don’t forget to bring a White Elephant gift for the exchange – who knows – you 
may take home the highly collectible CHICKEN LAMP!!! 
 Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
 

Chuck 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMBERSHIP 

Twenty-six members and one visitor were present at the November 7, meeting at the Venue, 
we ordered our dinners from the Firehouse Grill. Our next meeting will be Monday Dec. 4 at the 
Venue, we will be ordering from Danny Boys. 
  Many of the members brought pillows to our member, Jackie Houk, for her to deliver to the 
charity, ACCESS. I am not sure how many pillows Jackie got but her car seemed pretty full. I want to 
thank the members for their generosity toward those who are less fortunate then ourselves. ACCESS 
will be the recipient of our Christmas donation. At the Christmas Party, Sat. December 16, we will 
collect at least $5.00 from each member - the club will then match the funds.  
  The Flyer for the Christmas Party is in the newsletter last month and this month. I passed 
around a sign up sheet in November and will again pass it around at the December meeting. We 
already have about 26 who will be attending. The club will provide Ham, Beef Brisket and Lasagna. 
There will be pop and water available. This is a BYOB party. 
  I need you to think about what kind of a side dish you will bring to the dinner and let me know 
so that we do not have 3 dishes of scalloped potatoes and no other kind of side dish. Appetizers, 
salads, hot or cold vegetables, and potatoes are all good choices. Don't forget that most of us have a 
sweet tooth so desserts are needed also. 
  We will meet in the afternoon to decorate the Hall, many of you have already signed up. The 
party will start at 5:30 for social time. The dinner will be served at 6:30. DONT FORGET YOUR 
WHITE ELEPHANT GIFT for the gift exchange. A White Elephant gift is something that your Great 
Aunt Edna got you (kind of like Ralphie's pink bunny onesie pjs).   

Wishing your Family a Great Season of Fun Laughter and Love, 
 

Diana 
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December 2   Annette Waltenberger                December 4   Jerry & Annette Waltenberger 
December 11   Gary Tubbs                                  December 13   Ray & Lilli Ann Davis 
December 14   Angie Quine                                 December 26  Dennis & Genene Patrick 
December 16    Jackie Horvath 
December 21   Jerry Wagner 
December 23   Peg Quine                         
  

January 1   Barb Ruman                                January 2  Chuck & Elaine Heretta 
January 6   Dave Hollingsworth                   January 14  Larry & Barb Gray 
 

                                              



NCCC GOVERNOR’S MEETING 11/11/2017 
The NCCC web site will be shut down on January 8 – January 15 for the changeover to GoDaddy.  Newly Elected 
Officers are Rita Robinson-Secretary, Joe Eller-VP Competition, Debbie Schafer-Sergeant at Arms, James Walton-
Business Manager.  All proposed by-laws were passed details available on Members only under By-Law changes.  
The newsletter contest has been suspended for 2018 because of little response. 
COMPETITION 
Classification of a C7 Grand Sport moved to Class M for group I and group II High speed only.  Record drag 
information is on line.   
MEMBERSHIP 
If a member wants a hard-plastic card with name and NCCC# send a stamped self-address envelope to Amelia 
Workman 305 Haywood Lane, Nashville, TN 37221-5424.  Membership card is good for 5 years.  Those that are 
qualified for High Speed need to make sure this is printed on your membership card.  Anyone having a problem 
printing your card see me. 
TREASURER 
Treasurer Betty Parks was unable to attend the meeting due to illness.  The Charity Program profit and loss report 
showed a net income of $1,635.06 and the Grants and Scholarship profit and loss report shows a net income of 
$1,128.30.  Both reports were January 1 through November 9, 2017. 
CONVENTION  
Convention 2018 will be in New Orleans, LA will be July 15 – July 20 2018.  Registration will open on February 3, 
8:00 am Central Standard Time.  Information to make your hotel reservation will be on the registration form and can 
be done only after you have registered for convention.  There will be 7 types of events High speed. Low speed, 
Bracket drags, Record drags, Judged concourse, PC car show and Funkuna. The best of 5 events will be scored for 
the overall Competitor.  There will be a day of Go Cart Challenge on a Go Cart Track.  This will not be on the 
registration form. Go to convention for more detailed information on the  www.corvettesnccc.org. The 2019 
Convention will be in Denver, CO.  July 7 – 12, 2019.  Bid for 2020 Convention is needed. 
BUSINESS MANAGER 
If you have any questions about NCCC insurance, you need to go to www.corvettesnccc.org and click on insurance 
and then click on FAQ.  The FAQ were updated in October, If the answer to your question is not listed, contact me 
and I will do my best to get the answer.   
PUBLIC RELATIONS  
If possible sign up for Family Helping Family located on the NCCC web site under Members Only.  I am unable to 
publish the sign on and password but I will have it available at the next Club meeting on December 4 or you can 
contact me.  
BLUE BARS 
Let Elaine or I know if you are not receiving your Blue Bars.  If you move you need to let your Governor know so the 
NCCC Database can be updated.  Reminder that your 6-digit zip code is needed and can be found on USPS.com.  
Blue Bars is now available on line. 
CHARITY   
It was approved to send out three Hardship awards for $500 to NCCC Hurricane victims.  Cornhuskers CC 
presented a check for $10,000 for St. Jude’s, the money was raised thru Sponsorship contributions to the Club. The 
2017 NCCC convention profit of $7,456 was donated to St. Jude’s.  Tickets are available for the 2018 raffle on line 
at $50 a ticket and you can win a certificate valued at $56,500 toward a new Corvette or a cash offer of $40,000.  
Proceeds will go to St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital.   
SCHOLARSHIP 
Applications for 2018 need to be submitted by June, 2018 Guidelines are listed on the NCCC web site under Grants. 
FUTURE CORVETTE OWNERS ASSC. 
The FCOA has 2,099 members as of 11-8-2017.  East Ohio Region has 156 FCOA members.  If there have been 
any changes to their address, please notify Pat Kelly with the corrected information or myself. Reminder the FCOA 
membership fee is only a onetime cost of $10.00.  I will have applications at the meeting. 
SPONSERSHIP  
There will not be an Ecklers calendar this year.  The Mid America Fun Fest West in 2018 will be June 1-June 3 in 
Hastings Nebraska.  It will be $100 per car for all events and it covers two people.   Debbie Lindsey Director of 
Sponsorship who recently resigned has decided to continue as Director of Sponsorship. 
 

Peg Quine ‐ Governor 





Blocked room rate:  $89.00 (plus tax); includes breakfast.   Rate guaranteed until Wednesday, January 31, 2018.   
For reservations, go to the link below or call 877‐408‐4913.   Use group code “NCC” for the discounted rate. 

https://www.ihg.com/holidayinn/hotels/us/en/strongsville/clesv/hoteldetail?cm_mmc=GoogleMaps‐_‐HI‐_‐US‐_‐CLESV

Friday, March 2nd Saturday, March 3rd

• Zoom in to the Hospitality room at 4:00 pm
• Dinner served at 5:30 pm
• Activities begin at 7:00 pm
• BYOB – only water and soda will be provided

Please indicate if you plan to join us for dinner in the 
hospitality room on Friday:     YES     NO

• Breakfast (included for those staying at the hotel)
• EOR Governor’s meeting – 9:30 am – 12:00 pm
• Make a pit stop into the Hospitality room from 11:00 

– 4:00; refuel from 12 pm – 2 on (lunch, water and 
soda provided; BYOB)  

• Activities begin at 2:00 pm  
• Banquet check in with cash bar begins at 5:00 pm
• Dinner from 6:00 pm – 7:15 pm
• Awards presentation and raffle begins at 7:15 pm
• Entertainment by The Pop Tarts, dancing, and fun!

Please indicate if you plan to join us for lunch in the 
hospitality room on Saturday:     YES     NO

RESERVATIONS & PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED BY FEBRUARY 12, 2018

Fuel options for dinner Saturday, March 3rd:   Includes salad, potato, vegetable, tax, and tip:

Please RSVP with meal selections and payment (Checks payable to “East Ohio Region”) and mail to:

Joyce Ciach, 196 Countryside Drive, Broadview Heights, OH 44147

Prime Rib   Chicken
Salmon          Pasta

(Circle One)

$

Name Club Cost

Prime Rib   Chicken
Salmon          Pasta

(Circle One)

$

Name Club Cost

TOTAL COST OF MEALS: $

Holiday Inn
15471 Royalton Road
Strongsville, OH 44136

Corvette       …. Livin’ the dream!

EAST OHIO REGION BANQUET
Saturday, March 3, 2018

Prime Rib: $36 Pan Seared Salmon:  $32.00 Chicken Marsala:  $32.00 Pasta Primavera:  $26.00

Located off Route 71 at Royalton Road/Route 82 in Strongsville. 







Tiretown Corvette Club 
PO Box 331 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH  44221-0331 
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